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Sep 22, 2013 
 
Allison McFarlane 
 
Dear McFarlane, 
 
I have worked on the Hanford Nuclear Reservation. The land is beautiful. Being there was 
nervewracking. We were required to wear radiation monitors but were never told what they 
recorded. It was only years later that the world (and we) learned that areas 2 and 3, where I 
had worked, were particularly contaminated. Patently, nuclear waste storage at Hanford is 
seriously compromised. 
 
I am writing you because I am concerned about how we store our most hazardous waste, the 
radioactive fuel rods from nuclear reactors.  We should not license or re-license any reactor 
until it has been proven that we can successfully isolate this waste. The Basalt Waste 
Isolation Pilot Project at Hanford proved to be a complete boondoggle which never isolated 
any waste. Likewise Yucca Mountain in Nevada has proven to be geologically dangerous for 
storage of waste. Attempts to develop storage at Yucca Mountain were horribly expensive and 
there is nothing to show for the expenditure. 
 
The simple fact is that nuclear waste remains dangerous for hundreds of thousands of years, 
and no safe means for isolating that waste even for a hundred years, let alone a hundred 
thousand years, has yet been found. 
 
While we are working on the solution, I am also concerned that many of our nuclear reactors 
have over-crowded fuel pools on site.  These present safety threats to the communities and 
industries that surround the plants.  The NRC should take immediate action to reduce the 
number of fuel assemblies in the water-filled pools.  Before transferring the fuel rods to 
cask storage, the cask storage needs to be examined and reinforced to be able to safely store 
the fuel rods particularly those that qualify as high burn up fuel.  Hardened on-site storage 
of the casks should become the choice for storage. 
 
I am also concerned about the sustainability of nuclear power.  The EIS needs to evaluate the 
true costs of nuclear power after the subsidies are stripped away.  The long-term costs of 
decommissioning need to be considered as well.  The ongoing costs to US taxpayers should be 
transparent in this EIS. 
 
Finally, the EIS should consider the option of not making any nuclear waste at all in the 
future by comparing the environmental footprint of the entire nuclear process, from mining to 
long term waste disposal, to that of renewables and energy efficiency. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Erickson 
PO Box 53 
Langley, WA 98260-0053 
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